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Meeting Summary

A meeting was conducted at the request of the licensee to
discuss the results of the physical security inspection conducted on
November 2-6, 1992, and security program upgrades.
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Meeting Attendees
Northern States Power Company
F. L. Watz), Site Manager, Prairie Island

G. Miserendino, Manager, Corporate Security
R. Conklin, Security Consultant, NSP
F. Evitch, Superintendent, Security

Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region 111

. Norelius, Director, Division of Radiation Safety and Safeguards
. Pederson, Chief, Reactor Support Programs Branch

. Creed, Chief, Safeguards Section

. Christoffer, Physical Security Inspector

. Madeda, Physical Security Inspector

. Schweibinz, Senior Project Engineer

Meeting Details

This meeting was held at the request of the licensee to discuss the
results of the physical security inspection conducted on November 2-6,
1992, (50-282/92023(DRSS); 50-306/92023(DRSS)), and security program
upgrades at the Prairie Island Nuclear Generating Plant,

Following opening remarks by the NRC and the licensee, the licensee
representatives presented an overview of actions they have recentI{
taken regarding the improvement of the security program., They include
the following:

A.  GUARDFORCE MORALE ISSUES

This topic was discussed in security inspection Report Nos.
50-282/92023(DRSS); 50-306/92023(DRSS).

. Two audits were conducted separately by NSP Power Supply
Quality Assurance Group and Burns International Security
Services (BISSI).

These audits were aimed at evaluating potential problems
with guard force morale.

. Audit identified morale issues

The issues perceived to be affecting morale dealt with personnel
and management concerns associated with program changes.
Additionally, the security officer’'s allegiance is toward NSP
versus a contractor. The officers are striving tc be NSP

| employees.






. Access authorization improvements included:

. Rewrite of access authorization implementing
procedures

. Conducting orientation training for Corporate security
personnel

. Terminated all (except INPO) contractor programs due

to inadequate performance
. Implemented INDEX
In conclusion, the Site Manayer, Prairie Island, expressed the plant’'s
position that they are committed to having a sound security program and
are open to suggestions to further improve t e secur’ rogram,

Region 111 representatives acknowledged the licensee’s comments,



